
3.4—LICENSED PERSONNEL REDUCTION IN FORCE  

The School Board acknowledges its authority to conduct a reduction in force (RIF) when a decrease in 

enrollment or other reason(s) make such a reduction necessary or desirable. A RIF will be conducted 

when the need for a reduction in the work force exceeds the normal rate of attrition for that portion of 

the staff that is in excess of the needs of the district as determined by the superintendent.  

In effecting a reduction in force, the primary goals of the school district shall be: what is in the best 

interests of the students; to maintain accreditation in compliance with the Standards of Accreditation 

for Arkansas Public Schools and/or the North Central Association; and the needs of the district. A 

reduction in force will be implemented when the superintendent determines it is advisable to do so and 

shall be effected through non-renewal, termination, or both. Any reduction in force will be conducted by 

evaluating the needs and long- and short-term goals of the school district, and by examining the staffing 

of the district in each licensure area and/or, if applicable, specific grade levels.  

If a reduction in force becomes necessary in a licensure area and/or specific grade level(s), the teacher’s 

length of service in the district shall be the initial determining factor. The teacher with the most years of 

employment as a licensed teacher in the district as compared to other teachers in the same licensure 

area and/or specific grade level(s)shall prevail. Length of service in a classified position shall not count 

for the purpose of length of service for a licensed position. Total years of service to the district shall 

include non-continuous years of service. Being employed fewer than 160 days in a school year shall not 

constitute a year. 


